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The Laramie 
County Community 
College men’s basket-
ball team is looking to 
improve on last year’s 
17-14 record, with a 
young new group to 
lead the way. 

 The Golden 
Eagles finished last 
season with a loss in 
the closing seconds 
against the Lamar 
Community College 
Lopes in the Region 
IX tournament. Elijah 
Oliver led the Golden 
Eagles that night 
with a game-high 28 
points, but it wasn’t 
enough as LCCC lost a 
nail biter 74-76. 

It is a new year for 

the men’s basketball 
team and that shows 
promise, said coach 
Jason Ficca, who is 
beginning his 10th 
year. The team will 
consist of 12 new-
comers to the team 
with 11 of them being 
freshman. Ficca will 
only have two return-
ing players from last 
year’s team in soph-
mores Hayden Collier, 
(Rangiora, New 
Zealand) who aver-
aged 8.4 minutes per 
game, and Stephane 
Manzi (Nyamirambo, 
Rwanda), who aver-
aged 7.8 minutes 
during the 2017-2018 
campaign . 

“We are a young 
team, but with a lot 
of young talent. We 

are as deep and as tal-
ented as we’ve  maybe 
ever been... where all 
14 guys can play dur-
ing the game,” Ficca 
said.

One of the incom-
ing freshman for the 
team is Cheyenne 
Central graduate 
Willie Jones. Jones was 
a part of the Indians 
varsity basketball 
team since he was a 
freshman, cracking 
the starting lineup 
as a sophomore. . 
Jones, who is 6-foot-
4, played a total of 
83 games, averaging 
6.4 points per game 
for the Indians and 
winning a 4A state 
championship in 
2016.  Jones said he 
knew that LCCC was 

the place for him. 
“The LCCC coach-

es really made me feel 
wanted,” Jones said.

According to Ficca, 
Jones is ready for the 
transition from high 
school to college 
basketball due to his 
special skill set and 
body to compete at 
the college level. 

The Golden Eagles 
have consistently 
finished in the top 
half of Region IX, with 
that being one of the 
team goals this year, 
Ficca said. He added 
that there will be chal-
lenges, with the young 
team, and LCCC 
moved to the North 
Division of Region IX. 
With these challenges, 
Ficca is still confident 

that they can win a 
Region IX champion-
ship.

“Challenge is how 
do we get all these 
new guys to come 
together and win a 
championship now? 
And if we keep the 
core of this group to-
gether as sophomores 
next year, we will be 
really, really good,” 
Ficca said. 

Last year the 
Golden Eagles relied 
heavy on the three-
point shot. In the 
season-ending loss to 
Lamar, the team was 
6-of-15 from behind 
the arc. Last season 
the Golden Eagles av-
eraged 85.6 points per 
game they shot 42.1 
percent from three-

point range. Former 
LCCC guard Landon 
Taliaferro  led Region 
IX in three-point 
shooting last season. 
Ficca said he would 
like to see this change 
and see more diverse 
play from his young 
team.

“Offensively last 
year we were really 
reliant on three-point 
shooting. I definitely 
want to see us score 
in different ways, like 
to see us play faster, 
move up and down 
the floor faster. If we 
are going to reach 
our max potential 
with these new guys, 
we have to play with 
crazy, hard energy,” 
Ficca said.

Ficca said he’d like 

to take advantage of 
the team’s depth and 
move down the floor 
quickly, which would 
wear out the Golden 
Eagles’ opponents. 

Off the court, the 
Golden Eagles will 
be partnering with 
BEAST foundation, 
which is an after 
school program. Ficca 
said he hopes with 
this partnership that 
children with the 
program can become 
close with the basket-
ball program.

“We just will spend 
time with kids, and 
carry that throughout 
the year and make 
deeper relationships,” 
Ficca said. 

17-14 men’s team hopes to improve with youth

By Irving  
Mercado 
Sports Editor 

The Laramie 
County Community 
College women’s bas-
ketball team will kick 
off its third season 
this year under coach 
Brian Ortmeier. The 
team finished with a 
record of 15-16 last 
season, scoring an 
average of 70 points 
per game.

Courtney Walker 
and Karli O’Brien are 
back as returning 
starters looking to add 
their experience to the 
team’s arsenal. Also 
returning are Jessica 
Stoner, Kyleigh Milan, 
and Gabi O’Connor, 
who is coming off an 
injury from last year. 
Ortmeier said the 
players have taken the 
next step in the off-

season. Expectations 
are high going into the 
team’s third year; the 
program was restarted 
in 2016. 

“I’ve seen a lot of 
good things out of 
our sophomores,” 
Ortmeier said.

Significant addi-
tions to the team this 
year come by way of 
new assistant coach 
Danielle Rinaldo, a 
three-sport athlete 
and Colorado Mesa 
University gradu-
ate. Rinaldo holds a 
bachelor’s degree in 
kinesiology health 
and fitness promotion 
and has an extensive 
resume of athletic 
history.  

The Golden Eagles 
hope to utilize the 
team’s speed this 
season. Ortmeier said 
he believes the team’s 
overall speed should 

help across the board 
with an emphasis on 
defense.    

“Our focus has 
been being a bet-
ter defensive team,” 
Ortmeier added.

LCCC is a part of 
Region IX and has 
been able to compete 
well against other 
teams in the region. 
As the returning 
division champi-
ons, Casper College 
will prove to be the 
toughest matchup for 
the Golden Eagles, 
Ortmeier said.  

“It’s a strong region, 
so it’s good for us,” 
Ortmeier said.

October is an 
important time for 
women’s basketball. 
The team will have the 
opportunity to make 
its final adjustments 
in a series of exhibi-
tions games before 

opening its season 
next month.

LCCC will face 
College of Southern 
Idaho at the Sheridan 
Classic for the season 
opener on Friday, 
Nov. 2. 

Sophmores look forward
Karli O’Brien and Courtney Walker to lead 
women’s basketball as veterans in 18-19 season 

11 freshmen to all play a pivotal role in upcoming season


